
MINUTES OF THE 35TH CLUBS NEW ZEALAND LADIES’ GOLF DELEGATES MEETING 
 

Bryan Burt (standing in for Clubs NZ) welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

PRESENT:  Bryan Burt, Joanne Jones (Dannevirke Club Manager), Margaret Stephenson, 
Marilyn Hall, DANNEVIRKE, Jolanda Vanvileit, TEAM 2 DANNEVIRKE, C. Kersten, V. Bourke 
SOUTH TARANAKI CLUB, E. Wilson, TEAM 2 SOUTH TARANAKI CLUB, Vicki Bain, Pam 
Lewthwaite, SOUTH WAIRARAPA WORKINGMENS CLUB, Maxine Abbott, Glennys Smith, 
TUAKAU COSSIE CLUB,  Pam Bisset, Colleen Daysh, TARARUA CLUB, Irianny Beauchamp, 
Jeanette Snee, Karen Collins, TAURANGA CITIZENS CLUB, Toni Coleman,  Raewyn Coleman, 
WAIPA WORKINGMANS CLUB, Robyn Kaikuku, Kristin Katu, Lynda Renner, Shirley Gwath, 
WAITOMO CLUB, Cindy Giles, Jo Bird, WAIRARAPA SERVICES & CITIZENS CLUB, Sally Hobbs, 
Ratai Nelio, WHANGAMATA CLUB 
 

APOLOGIES:  David Dalton (Clubs NZ) 
 

A moments silence was observed in memory of those who have passed on. 
 

Minutes of 2024 Delegates Meeting were taken as read. Confirmed Waipa/Tauranga 
 

MATTERS ARISING:  Tuakau Club confirmed that the dates of next year’s tournament would 
have to remain as 23rd & 24th January 2026 as the Tuakau Golf Club could not 
accommodate this tournament any other weekend.  This is what the Club can manage and a 
pamphlet was handed out with information regarding this tournament.  E. Wilson from 
South Taranaki Club queried these dates as this is the same week that Tauranga hold their 5 
day tournament so changing the dates will take out some teams from that area.  Last year 
we had 80 players and this year 60 so if we get any less then the tournament would not be 
viable financially.  Sally Hobbs from Whangamata was concerned whether we would get 
enough teams to enter.  Tuakau Club once again stated that this date cannot be changed as 
this is the only date available for the golf course.  Bryan Burt appreciated the comments but 
as Tuakau cannot change these dates this would have to stand.  It would be a choice for 
each club to make whether they can attend.  It was mentioned that maybe in future each 
club could look at having two dates available. 
 

An application to host the 2027 event was tabled from Tauranga Citizens Club.  Karen Collins 
provided some information packs on the tournament and spoke regarding the application. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS: Bryan Burt explained what happens at the Club tomorrow night 
regarding raffles and meals. 
 

It was asked if there was a safe place at the Dannevirke Golf course to leave clubs overnight.  
Bryan responded to that question.  
 

It was asked if the minutes of the previous meeting and the agenda be forwarded to each 
club before the delegates meeting in future.   This request would be sent to Clubs NZ for 
consideration.  
 
Meeting closed at 7.10pm 
 


